Fremont Conservation Commission Special Meeting Fremont, NH

Fremont Prime Wetland Forestry Waiver Site Visit (Sandown Road; Tax Map#1; Lot# 40)

Present: Chair Leanne Miner, members Cindy Crane, Pat deBeer, and Rich Cooper

Also present: Eric Oxman (Granite Forestry and Applicant Representative); New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services (NHDES) staff including Eben Lewis, Ryan Duquette, Neil Bilodeau

- A. Site Visit MInutes: Site visit commenced at 11:05AM. The purpose of the site walk was to observe areas of cutting planned within the prime wetland buffer. In general NHDES confirmed buffer area and concurred with applicants forest management plans. The Fremont Conservation Commission observed trees planned for cutting and remain supportive of the waiver and applicant's plans as submitted in previous correspondence. The Fremont Conservation Commission closed the site visit at approximately 12:00 pm.
- B. Approval of Open Space Budget: Upon completion of the site visit the Fremont Conservation Commission voted to approve the remaining proposal by Open Space in the not to exceed amount of \$730. Funds are to be expended from the Residual Budget, TD Bank Account TD Bank Account 7764333321.
- C. ADJOURNMENT Ms. Miner made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 12:05 pm. Ms. Crane seconded the motion. The motion passed 4-0-0.

Respectfully Submitted,

Leanne Miner Chair, Fremont Conservation Commission